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1. The new NAESB Modeling Business Practice Standards are for the calculation of ATC/AFC. Standard 1.4 involves the use of ATC in granting transmission service, and standard 1.4.1 involves the management of scheduling interchange. There should be an evaluation if there is a more appropriate placement for standards 1.4 and 1.4.1 within the NAESB WEQ Business Practices. (BPA)
2. The sum of facility tie ratings referenced in standards 1.4 and 1.4.1 should take into account the expected use of reservations and schedules to help ensure efficient use of the transmission system. (PJM)
3. The language regarding a transmission provider’s right to use tie facilities comprising ATC paths between BAs should have additional clarity regarding those rights and how they’re established. (SPP)
4. Additional clarity regarding scenarios where system changes occur and create a violation of 1.4 and 1.4.1 such that in a situation that a transmission provider has granted service of a facility and is now no longer able to honor the service that was granted. (SPP)
5. Addressing the necessity for calculating and documenting compliance of the ATC path limit where there is no conceivable expectation of exceeding the path limit through the use of the tie facilities. (SPP)
6. There is not a start time or stop time for the transmission service provider in 1.4 and 1.4.1 and therefore cannot be audited. As written, the standard implies that a firm schedule could be denied and allow non-firm schedules to flow if the firm schedule was the next in queue. (NCEMC and Idaho Power)
7.  There is a lack of transparency in the calculation regarding the posted ATC/AFC values across common seams. (NCEMC)
